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VIA Electronic Delivery 

March 14, 2023 

Michelle Bloodworth, President & CEO 
America’s Power 
4601 N. Fairfax Drive 
Suite 1200 
Arlington, VA 22203 

Dear Ms. Bloodworth, 

Thank you for your correspondence dated March 6, 2023 concerning coal retirements and PJM’s Feb. 24 paper entitled 
“Energy Transition in PJM: Resource Retirements, Replacements & Risks.” We appreciate your engagement on the 
paper and in the broader subject matter. The clear articulation of your views on PJM’s assumptions related to coal 
retirements is helpful.  

On March 28, PJM will hold a workshop to discuss some of the underlying mechanics of the paper. The thoughts 
expressed in your correspondence will certainly add to what we expect will be a robust discussion. We welcome your 
participation in that setting, as well as your continued engagement in our stakeholder processes as we work together 
to develop viable solutions to the critical issues that we face as an industry.   

Sincerely, 

Manu Asthana 
President & CEO, PJM Interconnection 

cc: Mark Takahashi, Chair, PJM Board of Managers 
PJM Board of Managers 

Manu Asthana 

President & CEO 

manu.asthana@pjm.com 

610.666.2232 

PJM Interconnection 

2750 Monroe Blvd. 

Audubon, PA 19403 


